
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  

Davy Crockett Tower 
500 James Robertson Parkway, 9th Floor               

Nashville, Tennessee  37243-1102 
 
 
June 24, 2024 
 
The Honorable Judy Watters    
Mayor       
City of Rossville     
P.O. Box 27 
Rossville, TN 38066 
  
Re: Pretreatment Program Status Change 
 Rossville Pretreatment Program 
 NPDES Permit No. TN0064092 

Fayette County 
 

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: townwork@att.net  
 
Dear Mayor Watters: 
 
The Division of Water Resources acknowledges receipt on June 17, 2024, of Rossville’s request to 
discontinue having an approved pretreatment program. Based on conversations had with Rossville 
personnel, it is the Division’s understanding that Rossville would like to have a dormant pretreatment 
program. The Rossville STP does not currently receive process wastewater from any significant industrial 
users (SIU). Therefore, the Division is changing the status of Rossville’s pretreatment program from active 
to dormant.  
 
A dormant program is not considered an officially approved pretreatment program, and Rossville will have 
to reactivate the pretreatment program prior to accepting any industrial process wastewater. In addition, 
Rossville will have to meet the pretreatment requirements in section 3.2 of the revised NPDES permit and 
submit an annual report. The first annual report will be due January 31, 2025 and a copy of the annual report 
form is included with this letter. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 615-961-4440 or Samantha.Oneil@tn.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Samantha O’Neil 
State Pretreatment Coordinator 
Enforcement and Compliance Unit 
 
e-copy:  Ms. Brittany Gibson – Division of Water Resources, Memphis EFO 
  Mr. Joseph Howell– Town of Rossville, Pretreatment Coordinator  
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